

COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE

INTER-OFFICE COMMUNICATION

DATE:		December 9, 2015
TO:		Supervisor Theodore Lipscomb, Sr., Chair, County Board of Supervisors
 
FROM:		Brian Dranzik, Director, Department of Transportation
SUBJECT:	Authorization for the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation Director’s Office (MCDOT) to Amend Contracts with the Freeway Towing Providers Extending the Current Contracts from March 31, 2016 until July 31, 2016 
[bookmark: _GoBack]POLICY

Per Wisconsin Statute 59.52(31) approval of the County Board is required to amend a revenue contract when amendment will result in an aggregate contract value of greater than $300,000


BACKGROUND

Removal of vehicular hazards to freeway travel is at the sole discretion of the Milwaukee County Sheriff’s Office pursuant to the authority granted in Wisconsin Statutes 349.13(4) and the Milwaukee County Code of Ordinances – Appendix C Traffic Laws.  

The freeway towing program is administered on behalf of the Sheriff’s Office, by ordinance, through the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation Director’s Office (MCDOT).  Freeway towing is currently divided into five geographic sectors covering Milwaukee County.  MCDOT currently holds six  contracts with three vendors that provide freeway towing services according to weight classes within each individual geographic sector (refer to attached map).  

	Vehicle Class I
	Sector I				Always Towing & Recovery
	Sector II			N&S Towing
	Sector III			Always Towing & Recovery
	Sector IV			N&S Towing
	Sector V			Ray’s Towing

	Vehicle Class II & III
	Sector I, II, III, IV, V		Ray’s Towing

The term of the current freeway towing contracts covers the period from April 1, 2011 through March 31, 2016.  MCDOT requests authorization to extend the term of the term of the current freeway towing contracts from March 31, 2016 through July 31, 2016.  All other terms and conditions of the current freeway towing contracts remain the same.  

The requested extension will allow MCDOT sufficient time to competitively solicit towing services through a Request for Proposal (RFP) process.  The proposed contracts to be awarded as an outcome of the RFP process will then be brought forward for County Board approval prior to an expected implementation date of August 1, 2016.

FISCAL EFFECT
Approval to amend the current freeway towing contracts from March 31, 2016 through July 31, 2016 has no fiscal impact as annual towing revenue of $240,000 is already included in the 2016 operating budget for MCDOT. 


RECOMMENDATION

The Director of the Milwaukee County Department of Transportation requests authorization to amend the contracts with the freeway towing providers extending the current contracts from March 31, 2016 through July 31, 2016.



Prepared by:  	James H. Martin, Director of Administration, MCDOT
		


Approved by:  

_____________________________
Brian Dranzik, Director
Department of Transportation

cc:	Chris Abele, County Executive
	Raisa Koltun, Chief of Staff, Office of the County Executive
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board of Supervisors
	Daniel Hughes, Captain, Police Services Bureau – Patrol Division, Office of the Sheriff
	
